South Brevard Water Co-Op

Dear Co-Op members,

As you may know we installed our present Water Plant and Storage tank about 22 Years ago. It is now time to refurbish the storage tank to preserve it's longevity.

This process requires the tank to be emptied, all edges on the glass coated panels to be cleaned, wire brushed and resealed both inside and outside with the appropriate system just as the original tank was installed. Install a 6" overflow nozzle and piping to grade, replace the 4" nozzle, install a new ladder cage, a new liquid gauge, new anodes, a new man way gasket, new sealant and nut caps as required, new warning stickers and final cleaning will complete the exterior refurbishment.

It will take approximately 4 weeks to accomplish this task. We will have a "small" temporary tank plumbed into our distribution system to supply water during the refurb period.

It is very important to minimize the use of water during the refurb timeframe!!!

We will be able to supply water but will have **no reserve capacity** if we have a major break!

History shows that Sunday is the highest water consumption while Monday is low.

Please try to save water any way you can: wash clothes during the week with full loads, fill your dishwasher completely before use, minimize shower time, don't let the faucet water run any longer than necessary, minimize baths, fill your swimming pool prior to the official tank refurbishment start date, minimize toilet flushes, clean your car at the car wash and as a reminder we are not allowed to use potable water for irrigation per Florida Rural Water Authority.

If we all follow these water saving tips and don't have any major breaks in the distribution system we will be able to supply water during the refurb.

We will notify everyone as to the start date.

Thank your for your cooperation.

Stephen G. Petrovits
Chairman of the Board
Courth Brown of Water Co.

South Brevard Water Co-Op